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Dear Claire  

 

POLICING AND CRIME BILL: PROPOSED LEGISLATIVE CONSENT MOTION – 

MARITIME ENFORCEMENT POWERS 

 
At its meeting on 29 September 2016, the Committee for Justice considered your 

response dated 28 September 2016 providing additional information on the proposed 

Maritime Enforcement Powers Legislative Consent Motion for the Policing and Crime 

Bill. 

 

Members indicated that they still did not have the necessary clarification to reach a 

decision on the proposed LCM and the Committee agreed to request the following 

further information: 

 

 details of any case where the PSNI had to stop a hot pursuit operation 

because it would have resulted in officers going beyond Northern Ireland 

territorial waters; 

 

 what implications, if any, there is likely to be for the PSNI in terms of 

additional resources/funding if maritime enforcement powers are provided to 

it; and 
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 clarification of the legislative changes required to provide the accountability 

powers to the Police Ombudsman, details of the amendments and how they 

will be taken forward. 

 

In relation to law enforcement officers from any of the other UK jurisdictions 

exercising maritime hot pursuit powers in Northern Ireland territorial waters, the 

Committee appreciates that the Chief Constable would not have the opportunity to 

approve such operations in advance, as is the case with National Crime Agency 

operations for which he is accountable to the Policing Board. Some Members have 

however indicated that there needs to be an accountability mechanism to the NI 

Policing Board in respective of such operations and suggested this should take the 

form of retrospective accountability by the Chief Constable.  

 
The Committee will give further consideration to the proposed Legislative Consent 

Motion on maritime enforcement powers at its meeting on 6 October 2016. Given the 

tight timescales involved, the Committee would appreciate the additional information 

and your proposals to address the issues raised in advance of that meeting. 

 

Yours sincerely 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Paul Frew MLA 
Chairperson, Committee for Justice 
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